
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
June 11, 1979 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, convened 
in recessed session the 11th day of June, 1979, at 11:00 a.m. in 
the City Manager's Office at City Hall. Those present were Council 
members Louis Brach, Frank Dunn, Dale Hollingsworth (by 
telephone), Robert Holmes (by telephone), Karl Johnson, Bill 
O'Dwyer, and Jane Quimby, a quorum. Also present were City Manager 
Jim Wysocki, City Attorney Gerald Ashby, and Deputy City Clerk 
Teddy Martinez. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Council President Quimby. 
 

EMERGENCY ORDINANCE NO. 1821 - VACATING AN EASEMENT TO PERMIT 
CONSTRUCTION OF A BUILDING AT SOUTH LOT LINE LOCATED N OF I-70 
BUSINESS LOOP, E OF 24TH COURT - PETITIONER: BIRNEY COX 
 
The following entitled proposed emergency ordinance was read: AN 
ORDINANCE VACATING AN EASEMENT AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. Moved 
by Councilman Johnson: That the Ordinance be passed, adopted as an 
Emergency Ordinance, numbered 1821, and ordered published. 
Seconded by Councilman Dunn. 
 
Roll call vote: AYES: Unanimous. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 

Moved by Councilman Johnson and duly seconded that the meeting be 
adjourned. 
 
Vote: AYES: Unanimous. 
 
Theresa F. Martinez 
____________________ 
Teddy Martinez 
Deputy City Clerk 


